
Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) – Request for Information 
Our ref: FOI941 
 
I refer to your recent Freedom of Information request submitted to the Office of the Police and 
Crime Commissioner for Humberside on 8 December 2021, as follows: 
 

1) Excluding the PCC, what is the total number of staff (including the CEO) employed to work 
in the OPCC as of 6th December 2021? 
2) How many of those staff attended the Team event in The Yorkshire Dales at any time 
between 09.00hrs  Sunday 5th December and 19.00 hrs Tuesday 7th December 2021? 
3) How many of those staff stayed overnight on Sunday 5th December 2021 ? 
4) How many of those staff stayed overnight on Monday 6th December 2021? 
5) How much did the accommodation cost the OPCC?  
6) What is the total number of paid hours incurred for all of those staff attending the event, 
in whole or in part, including travel from The Lawns, Cottingham to the accommodation and 
any trips to and from the accommodation during the stay?  This should include travel for any 
staff who did not stay overnight. 
7) Where else did staff attend other than the accommodation during this whole event and 
what were the incurred costs for the OPCC? 
8) What is the total cost to the OPCC for this event, including accommodation, mileage, 
salaries, food, drink and refreshments, admission fees and entertainment? 
8). Did the PCC Jonathan Evison attend this event at an time?  If so what salaried hours and 
mileage costs were incurred? 
9) Did any external parties attend, including consultants? If so, what cost for fees and 
expenses were incurred for the OPCC? 
10) Given the OPCC is publicly funded including council tax precept paid by Humberside 
residents, why was a venue outside Humberside selected? 

 
   
In response to your request, I can advise that the following information is held by the Office of the 
Police and Crime Commissioner for Humberside: 
 

1. 15 
2. 13 
3. 11 
4. 7 
5. £590 
6. Paid hours were from 9am till 5pm Monday 6th December. Those that stayed overnight 

Monday 6th December used two hours of paid time on Tuesday 7th December. 
7. Nil return 
8. £1068.46 total costs were incurred. No additional salary costs or overtime payments were 

made. 
8. The PCC attended Sunday and Monday. Working hours were 9am till 5pm Monday 6th 

December. No mileage claimed. 
9. Yes. Cost £270 inclusive of VAT. 
10. No suitable accommodation/venue could be identified in the Humberside area for the 

budget available.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 



Right of Review 
If you think that we have not supplied information in accordance with our Publication Scheme or 
under general rights of access then you have the right to ask for an internal review.  Any request for 
an internal review should be made within 40 days and addressed to: 
 
Data Protection Officer 
Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner for Humberside The Lawns Harland Way Cottingham 
HU16 5SN 
 
E-mail: pcc@humberside.pnn.police.uk 
 
We would aim to complete an internal review within 20 working days. 
 
If you are not content with the outcome of an internal review, you have the right to apply directly to 
the Information Commissioner for a decision.   
The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe 
House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9  5AF. 
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